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St Francis Xavier Primary School 
Newsletter 

Monday 12th February 2024 
Term 1 Week 3 

P.O. Box 2027 
Ballarat East VIC 3354 

Phone: 5331 6311 
Fax: 5331 8337 

 

Email: principal@sfxballarat.catholic.edu.au   

 

 

Term 1 (9 weeks) 
Mon 29th Jan – Thu 28th Mar 

 

Thursday 15rd February 
Last day for Book Club 

Orders 
 

Tuesday 20th February 
9.30am Open Day 

 

Friday 23rd February 
Athletics Day at Llanberris 
for all Year 3-6 students 

 

Monday 26th February 
School photo day 

 

Tuesday 27th February 
9.30am Open Day 

 

Friday 1st March 
2.40pm Assembly led by 6PB 

 

Wednesday 6th March 
9.30am Open Day 

 

Friday 8th March 
2.40pm Assembly led by 5CC 

 

Friday 15th March 
2.40pm Assembly led by 4GH 

 

Friday 22nd March 
2.40pm Assembly led by 3JV 

 

Mix and Mingle 
More details to come 

 

Wednesday 27th March 
9.30am & 6pm Open Day 

 

Term 2 (11 weeks) 
Mon 15th Apr – Fri 28th Jun 

 

Monday 15th April 
Student Free Day 

 

Friday 26th April 
Student Free Day 

 

Term 3 (10 weeks) 
Mon 15th Jul – Fri 20th Sep 

 

Mon 15th July 
Student Free Day 

 

Tuesday 16th July 
Student Free Day 

 

Term 4 (11 weeks) 
Mon 7th Oct – Fri 20th Dec 

 

Monday 4th November 
Student Free Day 

 

In the Land of the Wadawurrung People 
 

Dear families, 
 

It has been great to see our students, new and not so new, settling in to their classes this 
week. The teachers are reporting that the students have returned to school ready to learn 
and eager to do their best. This is such a great way to commence the school year. 
 

I am sure that you would be aware by now that our school curriculum is growing and 
changing. The phrase often used by those who work in schools is that the only constant in 
education is change! This is certainly true, and so it should be. As we learn more we build on 
our knowledge and seek deeper understandings of the world in which we live. We can then 
use this knowledge to improve learning for our students, and building connections with 
learning leaders such as LaTrobe University has been a strength in this area.  
 

Another change to the curriculum this year has been in the area of Technology. Knowing 
that our students are called to interact with technology every day we have committed to 
running Digi-Tech as a specialist subject throughout the year. This means that along with 
Visual Arts, Performing Arts, Physical Education and Environmental Studies our students will 
now have a lesson with Mr. Ferguson each week learning to explore technology beyond 
general classroom use. While this is a new program for our students, Mr. Ferguson is well 
prepared and looking forward to leading learning in this area. He will follow the Technology 
program developed at the school some time ago and until now, taught by classroom 
teachers in their classrooms throughout the year. 
 

The curriculum that we use at Saint Francis Xavier School is taken from the Victorian 
Curriculum. This follows students through the compulsory years of education and is 
consistent across all schools in the state of Victoria. In turn, it matches the standards of the 
national curriculum which is our guide for all curriculum development. This links to 
assessment as students progress through their learning at school. In turn, this is monitored 
by the State and Federal governments through NAPLAN as well as through our own 
assessment regimes at school. 
 

There is a lot more to school than the traditional 3R’s! Our 
students are very fortunate to have such a rich learning 
program, and I know that they appreciate it. When we 
match evidence based learning programs with expert 
personnel we know that we are on a winning team, and 
our teachers and staff are certainly leading the way when 
it comes to providing a rich education for all students in 
our care. 
 
 

God bless, 
 

 
 

Mark Hogbin 
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Prayers for the Murphy family and school support services 
 
We know that this continues to be a deeply distressing time for many in our school community as Ms. Samantha 
Murphy remains missing. Sam, Mick and the children have been much valued members of our community over many 
years, and great supporters and contributors to St Francis Xavier School. 
 
Our classes and school community continue to offer prayerful support for the Murphy family as the search and 
investigation continues. I again encourage any family who believe they or their child would benefit from additional 
support services at this time to contact the school on Ph 5331 6311.  Please also continue to feel welcome to call in at 
school and visit the Chapel at any time if you would like to spend a moment or two in prayerful support of Sam and 
her family. 
 
We again acknowledge the staff and community contribution through ongoing search efforts as we hope and pray for 
positive news. Please contact me if you need more information and/or have ongoing concerns. 
 
 
 

 
Did You Know? 
Did you know that we have a school canteen service available every Friday? We 
sure do! If you can spare a couple of hours a couple of times a term or even a year 
then we would love to hear from you. Please let Anita or Maureen in the office 
know if you can assist us. We really depend on volunteers to make the lunches 
happen each week and we would love to have a few more helpers. 

 
 
Notifying the School Office of Illness 
There are students in our Year Four cohort that, within the last 12 months, have received medical treatment at the 
Royal Children’s Hospital, Melbourne. As a result of the treatment these children have received, they are at a high 
level of risk and infection. One of our students has Cystic Fibrosis, whereby if they catch a virus or bacterial infection, 
their recovery period is very lengthy. Exposure to simple colds and flus are significant and can have serious 
implications, including hospitalisation. Children with Cystic Fibrosis are most vulnerable to catching germs from others 
who are sick. Colds and flus can present serious complications to people with Cystic Fibrosis and can cause permanent 
damage to their lungs. To minimise the spread of germs and keep everyone healthy, we ask you to keep your 
child/ren home if they are unwell. Teaching good hygiene such as hand washing is also essential. Please contact the 
school if have any questions. We appreciate your support and consideration. 
 
 
Student Leadership at SFX ~ Ms. Petra Barclay 
 
What does being a great leader mean to you? This is one question we have explored over the first few weeks of Year 
6. Our Year 6 students have unpacked leadership in action and begun the initial stages of demonstrating quality 
leadership in all areas of our school. We can't wait to see the positive impact our 2024 leaders will make. Expect big 
things! 
 
Here are some thoughts about leadership from some of our Year 6 students: 
 
"Helping out, caring for others, taking the time to do something that is right and sharing work ideas." Chelsea  
 
"Taking responsibility for your actions, and showing others what's right." Noah 
 
"It doesn't mean that you get to do what you want. It's about doing what's right." Flynn 
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2024 School Captains                                                                    Mercy  Leaders 

 
 

        
Wellbeing & RAP Leaders                                                      Creative Art Leaders 
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                                       Auslan Leaders                                                                                Library Leaders 
 
 

             
                        Environmental Education Leaders                                                Performing Art Leaders 



 
St. Francis Xavier Primary School is a Child Safe School called to action through Gospel values and Mercy tradition. 
Through the mission of Jesus within the Mercy tradition, we are called to action in pursuing fullness of life for all.         5. 

 

 

 

                
                                    Yellow Sport Leaders                                                          Green Sport Leaders  
 
 

        
                                       Blue Sport Leaders                                                                      Red Sport Leaders 
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                                                 PR Leaders                                                                                  ICT Leaders 

 
Religious Education News 

 

THIS WEEK’S GOSPEL- Sunday February 11, 2024  
Children’s liturgy – Sixth Sunday in Ordinary Time (Year B) 

  
Gospel: Mark 1:40-45 
A man suffering from a dreaded skin disease came to Jesus, knelt down, and begged him for help. “If you want to,” he 
said, “you can make me clean.” 
Jesus was filled with pity, and reached out his hand and touched him. “I do want to,” he answered. “Be clean!” At 
once the disease left the man, and he was clean. Then Jesus spoke sternly to him and sent him away at once, after 
saying to him, “Listen, don't tell anyone about this. But go straight to the priest and let him examine you; then in 
order to prove to everyone that you are cured, offer the sacrifice that Moses ordered.” 
But the man went away and began to spread the news everywhere. Indeed, he talked so much that Jesus could not go 
into a town publicly. Instead, he stayed out in lonely places, and people came to him from everywhere. 
 
Gospel reflection: Jesus makes the man better but asks that he not tell anyone what has happened. Instead, he asks 
the man to visit the priest and give thanks to God for his cure. The man does not do as Jesus asks; instead, he goes 
round telling everyone the story. Why do you think he does this? Perhaps it was because he was just so happy to be 
well again and wanted everyone to know about it. 
  
We try to be like Jesus today in our world, by caring for others, and helping them when they are ill or finding things 
difficult. It is just as important to help people to stay healthy. 
There are lots of ways to keep healthy- eating the right food, making sure we get enough exercise and washing our 
hands, especially after going to the toilet and before eating. 
  
Toma is a teacher in a school in Sierra Leone. Without a toilet in the school, the children had to go in the bushes 
instead and risked getting sick every time they needed the toilet. Toma was worried about her students and started 
appealing for support. 
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With the work of organisations like CARITAS, poor communities are helped to build wells for fresh water and toilets 
for sanitation. We support these organisations when we donate money during their Lenten appeal. 
 
Our Challenge: What will you do this week to try and stay healthy? How can we help others to stay healthy too? 
 

🙌 Support Project Compassion today: www.caritas.org.au/project-compassion    #projectcompassion 
  
 

 
A special thank you to our new Parish Priest Fr Con who celebrated our Beginning of Year Mass with us last Friday. We 
have a beautiful tradition at St Francis Xavier whereby our Year Six children accompany our new Foundation children 
into Mass and lead a special blessing as a welcome to our school community. It was lovely to see so many little faces 
looking so proud with their buddies! Many thanks to all the family members, friends and community members who 
joined us for our Eucharist (please know you do not have to be Catholic or a regular churchgoer to attend these 
celebrations) - everyone is always welcome here at St Francis Xavier!  
  

 
 
 
Shrove Tuesday: 
In Australia the day preceding Ash Wednesday is popularly known as 
Shrove Tuesday. With the start of Lent on Ash Wednesday, it was the 
day when Christians were encouraged to go to confession in 
preparation for the penitential season that would end 40 days and 
40 nights later with Easter Sunday. 
Dating back to 1000 AD, Shrove Tuesday not only became a day for 
confession but a time for Catholics to feast on eggs, sugar and dairy 

http://www.caritas.org.au/project-compassion


 
St. Francis Xavier Primary School is a Child Safe School called to action through Gospel values and Mercy tradition. 
Through the mission of Jesus within the Mercy tradition, we are called to action in pursuing fullness of life for all.         8. 

 

 

which were restricted during the Lenten fast. Shrove Tuesday became a way to use up these foods before the fast 
began. 
To celebrate Shrove Tuesday you may like to make up a batch of pancakes. Here’s my favourite recipe! 

 
Ms Meneely’s No-Fail Fluffy Pancakes 

 2 cups all purpose | plain flour, (290 g) 
 1/4 cup granulated sugar or sweetener, (60g) 
 4 teaspoons baking powder 
 1/4 teaspoon baking soda 
 1/2 teaspoon salt 
 1 3/4 cups milk, (440ml) 
 1/4 cup butter, (60g) 
 2 teaspoons pure vanilla extract 
 1 large egg 

 
INSTRUCTIONS 

1. Combine together the flour, sugar (or sweetener), baking powder, baking soda and salt in a large-sized 
bowl. Make a well in the centre and add the milk, slightly cooled melted butter, vanilla and egg. 

2. Use a wire whisk to mix together until smooth (there may be a couple of lumps but that's okay). 
3. Set the batter aside and allow it to rest while heating up your pan or griddle. The batter will be thick and 

creamy in consistency. If you find the batter too thick -- if it doesn't pour off the ladle or out of the 
measuring cup smoothly -- fold a couple tablespoons of extra milk into the batter at a time until reaching 
desired consistency). 

4. Preheat your pan on medium heat first. Once it’s hot, lower the heat down to low-medium heat then wait 
about two minutes (this part is crucial and so worth it).  

5. Lightly grease the pan with a small amount of butter (yes, even on non stick pans). 
6. Pour ¼ cup of batter onto the pan and spread out gently into a round shape with the back of your ladle or 

measuring cup. 
7. When the underside is golden and bubbles begin to appear on the surface, flip with a spatula and cook 

until golden. Repeat with remaining batter. 
8. Serve with butter, honey, maple syrup, fruit, Nutella, ice cream or enjoy plain! 

 
 

 

             

 
Ash Wednesday: This week our children will participate in an Ash Wednesday liturgy in the Gym at 9am to signify the 
beginning of the Catholic Church Season of Lent.  
Lent is the 40 days of prayer, penance and almsgiving as we prepare ourselves to celebrate the resurrection of Jesus 
on Easter Sunday. Lent for Christians is a time to focus not so much on ourselves but for those less fortunate and 
those in need both near and far away.  
As always, parents and friends are more than welcome to join us in our prayer time. 
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Sacrament of Reconciliation Reminder  

For all children in Year Four or older, there is a compulsory parish meeting on Thursday February 15th for 
the parents of children making their Sacrament of Reconciliation this year. 

There are two meetings for you to choose from, either 10:30am or 6pm at St Alipius Church. Children are 
not required to attend. If you have any queries or concerns please contact Natalie or Cathy at the Parish 
Office on 5332 6611. 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

Christine Meneely, Religious Education Leader  
 
 
 

Curriculum News 
 
 

Getting to Know your Child as a Learner  Coming up in week 4 and 5 of this term 
will be our Getting to Know your Child as a Learner.  

These sessions will be held on: Tuesday 20th February from 3:30- 5:15pm 

Wednesday 28th February from 3:30- 5:15pm 
 

 
Bookings for these sessions are open on PAM now. 

 
 

Spelling Mastery 
This week children in Years 3-6 will begin the Spelling Mastery program. Spelling Mastery is an 
effective, research-based program that presents spelling strategies, patterns, and reliable rules 
for children to learn sequentially.   
Benefits:  Spelling Mastery interweaves three spelling strategies according to students' skill 
development. 
phonemic, morphemic, and whole-word instruction to make spelling easier to learn, leading 
the way to more effective writing.  We looked forward to this beginning on Thursday. 

Enjoy your week, 

 

 
 

 

 
Jane Clark, Deputy Principal – Learning Enhancement 
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2024: Term 1, Week 3 

 
Here at SFX, we are incredibly blessed to 
partner with some of the most highly-skilled 
and well-researched educators in the country 
throughout our Structured Literacy change 
process. Professor Pamela Snow and 
Associate Professor Tanya Serry describe 
learning to read as a profoundly important 
achievement for children in the early years of 
school. Early reading skills strongly predict 
children’s educational and vocational 
trajectories and their chances of being part 
of the social and economic mainstream in 
adulthood. Snow and Serry’s Science of Language and Reading (SOLAR) Lab, founded in 2020, is helping schools to 
adopt well-established, scientific approaches to improve how they teach children to read. This dynamic collaboration 
between researchers, teachers, school leaders and allied health professionals aims to integrate evidence-based 
approaches into classroom practice to promote success in reading, writing, and spelling – and create uplift across all 
subject areas. 

 
Snow and Serry observe that while “talking and listening are biologically natural acts, reading and writing are 
biologically unnatural processes that require specific and well sequenced instruction at school.” Extracting meaning 
from text, Snow explains, is based on decoding words, together with applying knowledge of language (such as 
vocabulary, grammatical structures, and inferencing) to extract meaning from text. While some children will learn to 
read relatively easily, a significant proportion will struggle without a systematic teaching approach. Many of these 
children go on to develop emotional, social, and behavioural difficulties in the context of school, because of their 
inability to engage with text across the curriculum. The work of the SunLit Structured Literacy project ensures “all 
children are taught to decode by matching letters with sounds in an explicit, structured and sequenced way. This 
instruction is paired with ongoing support in developing oral language, vocabulary and background knowledge.” 

 
Last week, families received a letter regarding our exciting involvement in the SunLit Structured Literacy project. This 
letter specifically highlighted our collaborative relationship with La Trobe University. Over the course of the next few 
years, La Trobe university will collate our de-identified student data to:  

 determine whether an explicitly taught Structured Literacy approach results in measurable gains in students’ 
reading, writing, and spelling skills, as against our routine practices in recent years  

 examine changes in teacher knowledge and confidence in the teaching of literacy, and to understand teacher 
views about this new way of teaching 

 explore the perspectives and experiences of teachers and school leaders where an explicitly taught Structured 
Literacy approach has been implemented  

 explore the perspectives and experiences of parents of children being taught at schools where an explicitly 
taught Structured Literacy approach is in place, but whose older children were not taught in the same way 

 
As outlined in the circulated letter, participation is de-identified and on a voluntary basis. Should you wish for your 
child to be excluded from the three-year project, please complete the form attached to the letter or pop into our 
school office.  
 
Warmly,  

 
Emma Egan 
Literacy Leader 
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Wellbeing News 
  

 
Welcome to a new ‘Era’ of Wellbeing at SFX in 2024! That’s a shout out to all of my fellow Swifties who enjoy using 
that term just as much as me! What a gorgeous start to the 2024 school year it’s been! I hope you and your little 
darlings are navigating the new routines with ease. Let’s begin again and embrace the journey ahead, with grace and 
excitement! 
 
At St. Francis Xavier, we shake off the old ways and embrace the swift changes making mental health and wellbeing 
our top hit! We prioritise holistic educational outcomes for all children, ensuring they sparkle and shine. 
 
This year, I've got an all-star squad of Year 6 Wellbeing Leaders by my side, ready to support our children in every 
way possible! They’re like the “Squad Goals” of the school, spreading positivity and lending a helping hand. They are 
Flynn, Charlotte, Lyla, Mylo and Rahui. 
 
Our Student Wellbeing Leaders are going to be our fearless champions, who ensure our children’s voices are heard 
loud and clear! They will be the sparks that ignite change, giving our children a space to express themselves and be a 
part of the solution to any issues they face.  
 
In 2024, if you’ve got any questions or concerns, don’t hesitate to reach out. I value partnering with families to 
create the best outcomes for your child or children, ensuring they’re shining bright! 
 
Sending cheers your way, 
 
Gemma Johnson 
Wellbeing Leader 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

  Sport/Physical Education News 
 
 

Tennis Tournament 
Sport in Term 1 kicks off this week with our SFX tennis team competing in the Ballarat Primary Schools Tennis 
Tournament. We wish our students - Lachlan Patterson, Mannix Treacy, Mitch Kane, Hugh Farrell, Milla Shillito, 
Harriet Le Grand, Chloe Flynn, Lily Rice, Lois Cummins & Ivy Miles all the best. 
 
Midlands District Primary Schools Swimming Sports - 9 yrs & Under 25m Encouragement Meet 
After a few years break, the 9yr and under encouragement swim meet will be held on Wednesday Feb 28th. Please 
see PAM notification for more details. For those that have indicated YES, could you please let me know which 
particular events your child would like to compete in. 
 
Yr3 - 6 Athletics Day 
It doesn't seem that long ago we had our 2023 Athletics Day! 2024 sees us revert to our planned beginning of the 
Year Athletics Day. This day is always a fantastic day and is enjoyed by all.  
Once again the day will run from 9:30am - 2:30pm. Please see the PAM notification for more information. 
 
2024 Sport Dates 
Please see below a list of the dates we currently have for various sporting events for Term 1. 
 

Term 1: 

 Week 3 - Wednesday Feb 14th - District Tennis @ BRTC (selected students from Yr 5/6) 

 Week 4 - Friday Feb 23rd - SFX Athletics Day @ Llanberris (ALL Year 3, 4, 5 & 6 students) 
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 Week 5 - Wednesday Feb 28th - Midlands District Primary Schools Swimming Sports - 9 yrs & 

Under 25m Encouragement Meet 

 Week 5 - Friday Mar 1st - District Swimming @ Eureka Outdoor Pool (nominated students 

from Yr 4, 5 & 6) 

 Week 6 - Friday Mar 8th - Regional Swimming @ Horsham (qualifiers from District swimming) 

 Week 8 - Friday Mar 22nd - Interschool Sport ALL Yr 5/6 v STM/ST AL @SFX 
 
Kelly Sports are conducting after school sport programs at SFX on Mondays and Wednesdays in T1. These are not the 
same ones we have offered in the past and all bookings must be completed online through Kelly Sports. Please see 
the attached flyer for more information 
 

 
Have a tremendous week everyone. 
 

 
 

Shaun Carroll, SFX Sport Coordinator   
 

Community News 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

mailto:scarroll@sfxballarat.catholic.edu.au
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Attachments   
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P&F News  
 
 

 

 

 

Zooper Doopers for sale at second break on Mondays. 
50 cents each.  

 
 

Volunteer helpers needed: 
If you are able to assist, please go to https://signup.com/go/CEdCHSb 

or scan the code below with your smartphone camera.  Thank you. 

 
 
 
 

 
 
The cut off for orders is 10am on Thursday.  
If you are a new parent, please make sure to download the Flexi Schools app to ensure you can 
access and manage your child's lunch preferences. 

 
 

https://links.signup.com/?ref=R3MAAD4qwcMv3kW5JtloQzzjJZ7mTvxaAQAAAAFgYbkuy0XgxlIbsoPc1oJpkZNW4hkDUGNkxaK4EXtPqQi7orcgz2AmEvTmEeJq0ZxyWbGKpNzOmSNBQ8phnOvbY064N8S2N5wI4QLUSL7utprqKoMtiDHKxH8oimQkedmO8cCq5sZMseUB2r7JtFj8tkdG6-1CYo3WsGU_47Pw1pNtjAGH_8k82MFPVCAKgFQsVdLI0ozY7XN5mx8vNoGQBgW8agB_AajREEb8FvIi

